

WICKHAMFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes from Meeting held 10th November 2004

1	Attendees Mary Campbell (Clerk), John Poulter (Chairman), Miranda Rogers, Carol Smith, Sherry Webb, Jeanne Pearce, David Folkes Guests PC Iddom, Liz Eeyre	
2	The minutes from the meeting held 8 th September 2003 were signed as true and correct	
3	On-Going Items	
3a	Parking outside Sandys Arms Still no official response from Sandys Arms	RB
3b	Parking on Green As green not an asset of the Parish John Poulter will liase with Martin Atwood and see if wooden bollards is an option	JP
3c	Drysdale and Sally Close Signage and pavement. David Folkes and Liz Eeyre to follow up	DF/LE
3d	PC Iddom review Mr Peter Bastow raised speeding on Manor Road as an issue. PC Iddom responded by saying he would monitor and report back any relevant details. 4 crimes reported this period Because of parked cars it is not possible to see safely to pull out into the road at The Avenue. The Yellow lines need to be extended. Liz Eeyre to follow up with Tony Cooper of Wychavon.	PCI LE
3e	Discussion about quality of repairs to roads. Liz Eeyre responded that make-goods are carried out but the one required to a hole in the road ref Severn Water will not be done until other works are necessary as that particular job is too small to warrant individual attention.	
3f	Tress on Golden lane are causing a problem. John Poulter will go and review	JP
3g	It was agreed that John Poulter would talk to the mowing contractor about mowing in the playground when children are present after a complaint from a resident.	
3h	A decision was made to remove the shed in the burial ground. John Poulter wil arrange	JP
4	Planning	
4a	RTB Application	
	This is an application for heavy good vehicles to be kept at Rosehaven, Badsey. Several local residents have started a campaign to	

	<p>oppose this application on traffic and noise grounds. Mr Hill of The Old Vicarage, Manor Road, Wickhamford WR11 7SA is the spokesman. It was decided that the Parish Council would give Mr Hill its support and allow Mr Hill to act on behalf of the Council in this regard.</p> <p>Sherry Webb will attend the transport forum on 30/11 and voice an objection. David Folkes will represent the Council in the Planning committee. The application is a complex one and involves both planning permission and license issues.</p>	
6	Finance	
6a	Cheques signed and statements etc made available for review.	
6b	Decision to change account to HSBC – Clerk to arrange	
6c	The investment of £16k in a Birmingham Midshires account held in the names of John Poulter and Miranda Rogers was ratified unanimously.	MC
6d	Next meeting 12 th January 2005	